GEPAC Committee

Recommendations following the visit of JoAnn Moody, Visiting Scholar 2009.
-A major recommendation coming out of Dr. Moody’s workshop was for training for search committee chairs and perhaps members.  Since the recruitment/search committees at WHOI are not decision makers, it seems logical to extend the training to the whole scientific staff. After all, they are the ones that interview the candidates, participate in the final discussions, and vote.  The search committee discussions in Dr. Moody’s scenarios are similar in scope to what goes on at department recruitment meetings.  Some of the particulars that would be covered in training appear in the Checklist for a Hiring Department and its Chair. 
This recommendation appears to result from the general view that training is good and that bias is widespread, rather than a finding that departments and/or committee chairs are currently engaged in bad practices. 

-A related recommendation is for search committees (or departments undertaking a search as a whole) to prepare in advance a list (or ‘matrix’) of desired qualifications (expertise in meteorology, good at instrument design, leadership ability, etc.) for the advertised position. This would help put discussion of the candidates on a more objective footing. 

(Note: Heidi Sosik has worked with the biology and MCG departments to put this practice into effect during their 2009/2010 hiring cycle.)
-In dealing with short-list applicants and new hires, Dr. Moody has several other suggestions (see her Faculty Diversity book). One is that we provide a 1-page document with info on how we deal with spousal hiring assistance, and how new hires can receive housing assistance.  Among other things this information will encourage a dialog early on in the process, and will tell the applicant that these are matters that WHOI takes seriously.  For new hires, she recommends a tailored professional development plan for new recruits to help them feel that they are part of the department, provide them with good mentoring, and attend to other special needs such as lab space and equipment. 

-As a further step in dealing with spousal hiring assistance, Dr. Moody suggest that we become a member of HERC in order to access job listings in the NE area that may be of interest to spouses.

www.newenglandherc.org
Dr. Moody further recommends as source of info on spousal hiring COACHE, a Harvard survey of junior faculty all over the country. 

  http://isites.harvard.edu/icb/icb.do?keyword=coache
Comments by Tina Betti (HR)

HERC is something that HR has looked into joining since its start a few

years back (2006 - I believe).  At the time, there were few higher ed

orgs actually signed up, but over the years it has grown in popularity

and I am glad to see some Cape, Providence, and South East MA

universities are finally part of it. It was on HR's calendar to review

again and possibly apply to be part of it for 2009 - 2010 - they run

July to June.  The cost is $2900 a year.  As a job seeker you do not

have to be a member, anyone can look for positions.  Because of that, we

have always directed spouses of potential new hires to the site, even

though we are not a member.  I haven't tracked any hard fast numbers,

however, through conversation with new hires, I have to say that no

spouses of new hires have actually found positions through it.

Regarding the one page information sheet on how WHOI handles dual career

couples.  My understanding from speaking with JoAnn was that was given

to interviewees and possibly posted on the WHOI Career page.  Not given

to people already offered a position.  Perhaps it was a 2 step process?

Give to all applicants, then again after offer is made?  I did like that

idea and we are working on something for all interviewees at this time.

